
Most people erroneously believe that every American is required to have an SSN. When asked about 



In this case, the federal government prosecuted Information Systems Consulting, Inc., of Texas for 
summarily firing a man because he did not have an SSN. The EEOC shows in this case that the 



First, notice that the list of persons from whom to solicit an SSN described in (b)(2) are all foreign 
persons. There is no requirement to ask for a number from a citizen. Second, notice that when the return 
is made without an SSN that an affidavit of transmittal is required which states that the payor requested 
the number. Attached please find a sample affidavit. There is no absolute requirement for a citizen to 
have an SSN in order to work within the states of the Union. 

The penalty statute for not putting a taxpayer id number on a return used to be at 26 USC 6676. This was 
repealed in 1989. The current penalty statutes are 26 USC 6721 thru 6724. Note well in IRC 6724 that 
there is no penalty for “reasonable cause” so long as there is no “willful neglect.” You asked for a 
number, and I could not give you something I do not possess. This most certainly constitutes reasonable 
cause for you not to put it on the 1099. 
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